
What to bring: 
1. Bag or Back Pack 

2. Lunch 

3. Snack 

4. Post Camp Snack              
(if needed) 

5. Water Bottle 

6. Sunscreen 

7. Hand Sanitizer 

8. Leave all electronics, 
toys, phones, smart 
watches etc. at home. 

9. Label every camper 
item, including water 
bottle.

CAMPER PACKET
Drop off and Pick Up
Drop off will be at the chapel (the building with the stain glass windows) 
at Mt. Zion Baptist Church (4096 E. Cherokee Dr., 30115).   Please enter at 
the main entrance of the church and drive behind the Family Life Center 
(Gym) and main church building.  There will be a short driveway to the 
right to drive up to the side of the chapel. All parents must remain in 
their vehicles.  A staff member will assist your camper out of the car for 
check in.

Pick up will be located behind the main building in the back field. There 
will be a carpool line. Parents must stay in vehicles and present an ID 
each day, even if we know you. In the case of rain, pick up will be 
located at the chapel. Parents will need to drive behind the Family Life 
Center (Gym) and the main church building to get in line for carpool. 
There will be a staff member there to direct you.

Late pick up will be located at the big tree and porch swing between the 
main church and chapel. Please enter the main entrance and drive strait 
ahead until you see the tree and porch swing. Parents must stay in 
vehicles and present an ID each day, even if we know you. At 5 p.m. 
post camp will move inside to the gym or chapel. A “Hide and Seek Day 
Camp” sign will be posted by the door to the chapel or gym depending 
on where the group is located.

Bingo Day - Thursday
Bingo day!! If you have any unwanted Christmas 
gift items from the holidays, please consider 
donating them to us for a bingo prize! We will be 
collecting bingo prizes throughout the week and 
having our big bingo day on Thursday of winter 
camp.

Discipline policy reminder:  There is a three step process for camper discipline.  The first visit to 
the office results in parents informed at carpool.  During the second visit, parents will be immediately 
contacted to speak with their camper.  At the third visit, parents will be called to pick up their camper.  
With our small groups and awesome campers and staff, we rarely have to implement these policies. 




